
May 14, 2018 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Keith & Mariann Fleckenstein, Jack & Joan Knowlton, Shari Emerick, Arlene Sullivan, 

Dennis Barefoot, Cheryl Clark. Joe Suma entered at 7:30 pm. 

 During brief public comment time, a resident asked about the flagpole. 

 Motion by Harvey, supported by Scheuer to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the April meeting as 

drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Running, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented and to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, $1775.89 with checks numbered 12818 

through 12823, from the Cemetery Fund, $575.00, with check number 1092, and from the Mosquito 

Fund, $15,500 with check number 1060. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Supervisor Scheuer gave a report on the status of ordinance violations. 2015 Barnes Rd, 2280 

Millington Rd, and 7200 Silverwood Rd have been turned over to Construction Code. The McIntyre Rd 

situation is making effort toward compliance. Scheuer will contact Mr. Rexin about the site on 

Silverwood Rd where the house was demolished last year and there remains some cleanup work to be 

done. 

 Scheuer gave an update on our mosquito abatement program. 

 We have not received an updated contract from Village of Mayville for standby fire protection. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to have clerk type up the contract, change the effective dates, add 

paragraph to have the contract renew automatically each year, and send to Mayville along with a check. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 County Commissioner Cheryl Clark gave a report on various events and meetings around the 

county. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Running to have the sexton arrange to have 2 large dead trees at 

the cemetery removed. MOTION CARRIED. 

 There was discussion about the upcoming AMAR review. The assessor will provide a draft of a 

written policy about Property Tax Exemptions that the State will require as part of the AMAR review. 

 Motion by Harvey, supported by Scheuer to raise the amount paid to the town hall janitor to $40 

per cleaning. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Scheuer has received road project proposals from the County for replacing culverts. There was 

some discussion about the cost and whether there is a way to do it for less. Motion by Curell, supported 

by Running to have the County replace the culverts as proposed. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to have Curell look into getting internet for the township 

hall and using it for a phone and taking the land line out. MOTIION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to investigate options for putting up a pavilion at the 

township hall. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to have Steve take care of the landscaping at the hall. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting, to Thomas & Susan Haynes 9669 

Kelch Road for a horse barn and to Paul & Rebecca Urchick 2740 Barnes Road for a shed. 

 Public comment received about the bridge on Binden Road. 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

  



  

  

 


